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Las Positas College

Classified Senate

(Draft) Minutes

March 23, 2006
 2:30 – 3:30 p.m., room 1603
Present:    Lettie Camp, Janice Cantua, Theresa Costa, Sharon Davidson, Virginia Edwards, Peggy Egan,
Donna Hawkinson, Constance Hildebrand, Roni Jennings, Ann Jones, Anne Loyola, 

Tessie Rabon, Dee Sanchez, Doris Scott, Todd Steffan 
1.
Call to Order 
President Steffan called the meeting to order at 2:30 p.m.  

2.
Approval of February 23, 2006 Minutes

President Steffan asked for a motion to approve the minutes as written.
Motion:  
To approve the minutes of February 23, 2006, as written.

MSC: 
L. Camp/D. Scott
Approved - unanimously.

3.   Agenda

President Steffan noted additions and one correction to the agenda.  He requested the agenda be corrected to include the approval of the agenda as item #3.  Ms. Cantua noted she would like to add a topic for discussion regarding purchase of a brick for a recently deceased student, after Mr. Kratochvil’s presentation.  Ms. Loyola noted she would like to have a brief discussion about the college obtaining a credit card. 
Motion:
To approve the agenda as amended.

MSC:
A. Loyola/P. Egan


Approved - unanimously

4.   Granlibakken
A brochure and registration information was provided.   Last year five individuals attended, two paid their own way, while three were assisted by the Classified Senate.  This is a great event for new incoming officers to attend.   
5.
Facilities Update – Bob Kratochvil
Mr. Kratochvil provided a thorough facilities update.  He reported there are concerns with the PE Building, and wanted to dispel some of the rumors going around.   Rain is continuing to enter the space and has caused some damage to one office.  Concrete slippage has occurred and according to professionals enlisted to review it, there doesn’t appear to be movement anymore.  It is normal for concrete to slip slightly.   There is some interior cracking in the stucco.  The original punch list consisted of 400 items; it is now down to approximately 100.  The major concern is the windows, as there are still significant problems with them.  They may wind up having to all be replaced, as it appears they may be defective.  This should be covered by the warranty; however, there is funding set aside for repairs.  
The Multidisciplinary Building is 37% complete and slightly ahead of schedule.  The floor plan was briefly highlighted.  It was explained there will be classrooms, sixteen (16) faculty offices to include one (1) dean’s office, a lecture hall that will accommodate up to 214 individuals, an “Innovation Center”, which is where the PDC will eventually be housed, and reading/relaxation area with an 

outdoor courtyard.  The original planning had a courtyard with a fireplace, it will still be plumbed for one; however, at this time it will not be built.  Approximately two-thirds of the building will be wired for wireless connectivity.  There will be a large tower, visible from the freeway that will include a light in it, rather than a bell.  The building is scheduled to be complete by December 2006, and even though it will be available for use in the spring, it will not be officially open until summer 2007.  
Regarding the playing fields, the environmental impact reports are close to being completed.  A new potential issue has come to light regarding the Tiger Salamander.  At this point, there are two possible outcomes, first the college can set aside a portion of the land for the salamander, or it may pay a sum to an environmental organization.  It is still unclear at this time what the final reporting will be.  The college is currently in discussion with a minor baseball league, which can lead to the league providing assistance with the building of the sports fields.  There is also discussion underway as to whether or not the fields should be artificial turf or grass.  The cost for the fields is increasing, artificial turf is more expensive to purchase, and will have to be replaced in 10-15 years; grass will require maintenance, which leads to some cost also.  Mr. Kratochvil reported there was a proposal to make one field grass and the other artificial turf.  This is under review.  
The planning for the pool has changed.  Originally the plan was to install a 50-meter Olympic sized pool behind the PE Building.  Currently, two (2) pools will be constructed.  One will be a small, shallow pool, while the other will be a 35-meter.  The possibility of using solar panels to heat the small pool is being considered.  
The Child Development Center is in the early phase of planning.  It will be approximately a 20,000 sq. ft., two-story building.  

The Center for the Performing Arts Building will be approximately 58,000 sq. ft.  It will have a main theater with a seating capacity of 500, and the possibility of 150 additional seating.  It is going to have an outdoor amphitheater, but due to rising construction costs, it will potentially have to be pared down along with several other items within the building.  

The Science Building is going through a slightly different process, as it is hoped it can be funded through the state.  This is currently being researched.

Parking will still be an issue on campus.  The cost to build parking structures is cost prohibitive.  Mr. Kratochvil reported he has been meeting with Wheels regarding possible public transportation opportunities and programs. 
Everyone was invited to attend the Facilities Committee meetings, which are held on the third Monday of the month.  Contact Mr. Kratochvil for more information.  

6.
Brick Purchase – Janice Cantua

Ms. Cantua inquired if the Classified Senate would like to assist in the purchase of a brick for a recently deceased student.  The student was in Teri Ann Bengiveno’s class. The class is currently undertaking the task of collecting the $100 needed for the purchase.  Ms. Cantua proposed the Classified Senate fund the difference.  There was a brief discussion regarding the implications involved.  Several individuals inquired if the LPC Foundation was involved, if not, it was suggested it might be better to have it handled through Dr. Kaye.  There was also the concern regarding what type of precedent it would set.  Is this something the Classified Senate wants to take on?  It was proposed that Ms. Cantua contact the Classified Staff individually via email to ask for donations.  
7.
College Credit Card – Anne Loyola

Ms. Loyola proposed the college Business Office obtain a credit card for use by appropriate individuals, as issues have consistently arisen with how the college pays for items and the timing in which it takes.  There are many instances when specific items need to be paid for prior to the minimum two to four weeks it can take to be processed by the District Office.  Our current system seems to be somewhat archaic in this function.  Ms. Loyola asked for a motion that the Classified Senate recommends the Business Office obtain a credit card in an effort to expedite specific items to be purchased.
Motion: 
The Classified Senate recommends the Business Office obtain a credit card in an effort to expedite specific items to be purchased.

MSC:
P. Egan





Motion passed unanimously.


One final comment emphasized that along with making payments for items, the Business Office should have the ability to accept payment via credit card as well.  
8.
Officer Nominations
Ms. Hawkinson reported the Nomination Committee has met.  A memo and the form have been distributed to mailboxes.  They are due on April 12, 2006.  Ballots will be distributed on April 24th and will be due by May 15, 2006.  Contact the committee members, Carmen McCauley, Donna Hawkinson, or Peggy Egan for more information.    
9.
Flex Day Update

Currently forty-five (45) individuals have signed up to attend.  Details are being finalized.  Ms. Edwards reported she has contacted the Conservatory of Flowers.  There was some confusion regarding the museum passes.  Ms. Loyola reported this has been resolved and Dr. Manwell has made arrangements for this.  Dr. Manwell was thanked for his contributions and assistance in this process.  
10.
LPC Scholarship Status


Ms. Egan reported there are twenty-four (24) qualified candidates to date.  Approximately one-half of the applications received have been reviewed.  The committee has already met to determine the criteria.  The names of the applicants will need to be submitted to Andi Schreibman by April 20th.   
11.
Committee Reports 

Ms. Loyola reported the Technology Committee did not meet last month.  At the prior meeting a presentation was made by a wireless representative.  One concern noted is the perception that not all opinions on the committee are being heard.  Ideas by committee members were brought forward in the past but appeared to have been dismissed.  An inquiry was made as to whether or not this happens in other committees.  Several individuals noted it may be an issue of communication within the committee. 

12. Good of the Order

It was reported that Giovanni Ortiz has resigned.  He has taken a position within the Department of Defense.  Eric Puhn, Computer Instructional Assistant will be resigning, and Doris Scott is retiring in June.  

Ms. Jennings informed the committee there was a minor change to make in the minutes, which had already been approved at the beginning of the meeting.  She asked for a motion to amend item #9.  It should read “the PBC is reviewing Classified Position Requests.”  The word “open” will be removed.  


Motion: 

The minutes will be amended to reflect a change in item #9.  It should read “the PBC is reviewing Classified Position Requests.”  The word “open” will be removed.  


MSC:
A. Loyola





Motion passed unanimously.


Ms. Cantua reported ticket sales for the Easter Art Basket have been slow.  There was a question of whether students should be allowed to purchase tickets.  By consensus it was agreed this would be acceptable as long as it was noted to be for fundraising.  


President Steffan thanked everyone for their hard work raising funds this year for the Classified Senate, and for putting together the Flex Days.  Appreciation was given for all of the support he has received throughout his tenure as Classified Senate president.  
13. Adjournment
 
The meeting adjourned at 3:42 p.m. [image: image1.png]
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